
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
M E M O R A N D U M 
 
 
TO:  All Prequalified Contractors 
 

FROM: Ryan Griffith, P.E.  
  Director 
  Division of Construction Procurement 
 
DATE: July 13, 2012 
 
SUBJECT: Articulating Truck Driver wage classification 
 
Please note that the United States Department of Labor recently removed the Articulating Dump 
Truck language from the Operating Engineer classification of the federal wage determinations.   
 
If you have any questions, please contact us at (502) 564-3500. 
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